

Callum Flinn

8 December 2016 Our ref: IR178765

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your request for information received on 2 November 2016.

This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

- 1. The number of individuals receiving a Direct Payment for Domiciliary Care through an Agency We do not keep this information. A very small number of Direct Payment (DP) users use an agency.
- 2. The number of Individuals receiving a Direct Payment to employ a Personal Assistant We currently have 586 DP user and the majority employs a Personal Assistant.
- 3. The councils spend on Domiciliary care in the last financial year. The Council spent £13,719,000 on domiciliary care for adults over 18. This does not include domiciliary care paid for with a direct payment as the authority does not record the details of individuals' care arrangements.
- 4. How much of this spend is going through a direct payment in the last financial year (approximate is fine) £0
- 5. If the price per an hour an individual is given for agency support is fixed based on council rates (i.e. a regular price would be £14) or if it is up to the individual to negotiate their own rate? There is an hourly direct payment rate which is based on the amount required to pay the London Living Wage to a carer employed by the person requiring care. If someone wishes to use an agency they negotiate their own rate.
- 6. Does the council have a target to increase the number of individuals using a direct payment? If so what is this target?

The council encourages the use of direct payments as part of approach of offering personalised services and this option will be explored as part of assessment and support planning process. While the council is expecting to see an increase over the coming years of more service users opting for personalised direct payments there are no specific targets set across Adult Social care regarding increasing direct payments.

- 5. Does the council have a Direct Payment Support Service?

  DASL Disability Advice Service Lambeth provider ongoing support for all D.P users
- 6. Is there a manager responsible for the monitoring of Direct Payments? What is their name and title?

The Brokerage Manager is responsible for monitoring Direct Payments.

I can confirm that Lambeth Council holds the information you requested. However, we are withholding the name of the Brokerage Manager since we consider that the absolute exemption set out in Section 40 (Personal information) subsection 2 applies to it.

We do not routinely release all contact details for members of staff whose data is not usually in the public domain. The Chief Executive and Directors have a greater level of expectation of transparency and openness about what they do. This staffs are responsible for major policy decisions and expect greater scrutiny of their posts. Staff at lower levels within the organisation often hold unique roles and would not expect all their contact details to be published or made freely available. The officer whose details have been withheld are not in public facing roles, as such, it is difficult for us to find a compelling argument for disclosure due to the unnecessary diversion of resources that disclosure of such staff would likely to cause.

If you are dissatisfied with the way in which your Freedom of Information request has been dealt with you can request an internal review. Tell us why you are unhappy with our response within 40 working days, and it will be looked at afresh. We will aim to provide you with our review response within 20 working days.

By email: xxx@xxxxxx.xxx.xxx(Please quote the reference number above) or by writing to:

Freedom of Information Olive Morris House Brixton Hill London SW2 1RD

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the review you have a further right to appeal to the Information Commissioner, who regulates the implementation of the Freedom of Information Act. The Commissioner can be contacted at the following address:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Enquiry line: 0303 123 1113

Thank you for your interest in Lambeth Council.

Yours faithfully

Ms Wiseman Complaints & Information Officer FOI team London Borough of Lambeth

Tel. 02079260547 E-mail xxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxxxxXXX Website: www.lambeth.gov.uk

Olive Morris House 18 Brixton Hill London SW2 1RL

Lambeth - a Co-operative Council

## Copyright

You are free to use any information supplied for your own non-commercial research or private study purposes. The information may also be used for any other purpose allowed by a limitation or exception in copyright law, such as news reporting.

However, any other type of re-use, for example by publishing the information in analogue or digital form, including on the internet, will require the permission of the copyright owner.

The copyright in other information may be owned by another person or organisation, is indicated on the information itself. For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission.

## **Direct Marketing**

If an organisation intends to use personal names and addresses from what has been supplied to you for direct marketing, the organisation needs to be registered with the Information Commissioner to process Personal Data for this purpose. Organisations must also check that the individual (whom you wish to contact for direct marketing purposes) is not registered with one of the Preference Services to prevent Direct Marketing, if they are you must adhere to this Preference. Follow this Link [https://ico.org.uk/] for more information.